
June 9, 2022  

  

If you have been in close contact with a person infected with COVID-19 

 

Dear Students, 

 

In Shizuoka Prefecture, since March 28, 2022, Public Health Center 

(保健所[hokenjo]) determine person who share a living space with an 

infected person (correspond to A in the table below) as a close contact 

person, but person who meet the conditions B to E in the table below 

is not determined as a close contact person by Public Health Center 

and do not have to take in self-isolation at home. 

If you meet the condition A to E in the table below, please follow the 

following detail. 

 

1. Meet the condition A in the table below 

-Submit your symptoms and other information using the Coronavirus 

disease (COVID-19) report web form on the university homepage as 

soon as you are determined as a close contact person. 

-Stay at home according to the instructions from the Public Health 

Center. 

-You are not allowed to attend classes. It will be not deemed as 

absence. (However, you have to submit your symptoms and other 

information using the Coronavirus disease (COVID-19) report web 

form as mentioned above and submit the health check sheet.)  

 

2. Meet the condition B to E in the table below 

（１）If you do not have any symptoms such as fever and cough 

-You are allowed to attend classes but it will be deemed as absence 

as usual. (No consideration for your absence) 

- Monitor your health and record your temperature until 7 days 

after you were last exposed to the infectious person. 

-If you have any questions or concerns, you can consult with 

Shizuoka University Health Care Center. 

 

（2）If you have symptoms such as fever and cough (Including the 



case that you start showing any symptoms even though you do not 

have any symptoms at first.) 

-Do not come to campus. (If you start showing any symptoms such as 

fever, cough or other symptoms after you come to campus, leave 

campus immediately.) Consult your family doctor immediately. If you do 

not have a family doctor, call Fever Consultation Center and visit the 

hospital you are guided by the Fever Consultation Center. 

-Submit your symptoms and other information using the Coronavirus 

disease (COVID-19) report web form on the university homepage 

-You are not allowed to attend classes. It will not be deemed as 

absence. (However, you have to submit your symptoms and other 

information using in the Coronavirus disease (COVID-19) report web 

form as mentioned above and submit the health check sheet which 

confirmed by student affairs section of your faculty.) 

 

What is “Close contact”? 

If you have come into close contact with infected person starting 2 

days before the infected person start showing symptoms (or two days 

before the infected person test if the person do not have symptoms), 

and meet the following any conditions. 

A: A person who lives with the infected person 

B: A person who had a conversation with the infected person without wearing 

mask within touching distance (1meter) 

C: A person who had been in contact (e.g., talking, eating, drinking) with the 

infected person for more than 15 minutes without wearing mask, although you 

keep distance that does not touch each other (1 to 2 meter).  

D: A person who had been with infected person in poor ventilation place 

regardless of the distance from the infected person. 

E: Any other person who had been with infected person without prevention of 

COVID-19. 

 

Shiojiri Nobuyoshi 

 Trustee（Educational and Affiliated Schools Affairs） 
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